
September 2025 Construction Update 

Construction is moving forward at the Blessed Sacrament site, where work began earlier 
this summer to transform the former church into 55 units of affordable housing. Current 
efforts have included the careful removal of hazardous materials, interior demolition of 
plaster walls and floors, and site preparation such as grading and surveying. These 
activities have been managed to keep noise levels minimal for neighbors. 

In the coming weeks, work will shift to bracing the church’s exterior in preparation for floor 
removal, followed by selective demolition on the south and north sides of the building. This 
includes removing windows, doors, granite steps, and part of the north-side structure to 
make way for the new foundation. Neighbors should be aware that demolition on the north 
side will involve saw cutting and is expected to be the noisiest phase, lasting about four 
weeks. Construction hours will continue to run Monday through Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m. 

We will continue to post updates on demolition and other activities to this website as 
construction progresses. 

 


